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      Post 135th Annual Meeting of the Ashe Baptist Association 

The Annual Meeting was a big success! I want to thank the Lord for the Holy Spirit that led us all the way. 

Thank you to Appalachian Church, Rev. Steve Ashley, pastor and the folks who worked so hard to host on 

Friday. Thank you North Beaver Baptist Church who hosted on Saturday, Pastor, Rev. Rick Miller and the 

folks who made us feel welcome. Special thanks to Moderators, Mr. Jerry Powers and Mr. Joe Brown. 

Thank you Mr. Butch Miller for playing the piano and leading the singing. Mrs. April Miller Hartzog led the 

singing on Saturday and we thank her as well. Her choir did an excellent job and she sang a powerful song 

that made us all cry. On Friday, App Church’s Praise group blessed us with great music!  We had great 

singing, great  preaching, and great information for all to grow by and was well attended even with COVID 

going on.  Friday we had approximately 90 in attendance and on Saturday 75.  At least 24 churches were 

represented.  Nine reports from the Baptist State Convention of North Carolina, its’ Institutions and  

agencies. The reports was given to inform folks what is happening in North Carolina and around the world. 

We appreciate those who traveled to share with us. This is a great time to learn about the convention  

especially if you do not attend the State Annual Meeting in November. The history of both churches were 

read. A great message from Rev. Tom Graybeal was give from Acts 27:14 on What to do in a Storm.  

Rev. Ken Jones challenged us preaching on Jonah 1:1-17 dealing with Asleep during the Storm. It was 

great!  On Saturday, Rev. Russell Hart preached on “As it was in the days of Noah”. As with Noah, God 

has called us for such a time as this. Many prayers were offered especially for America, Hatti and  

Afghanistan. Our hearts are sadden by recent events.  In new Business motion was made to encourage 

churches to set aside October the 17th for a special offering to  pay off the debt of the office complex and 

again the same Sunday in October for two more years.  The motion carried. The new budget was passed 

and Bristol Baptist Church was approved to host the 2022 Annual meeting on Friday.  Tuckerdale Baptist 

Church already was approved to host on Saturday. Local reports were given on Saturday by the Director of  

Missions, as well as reports from Ashe Really Cares, Baptist on Missions, FaithHealth, Evangelism, N.C 

Baptist Women, Disciplemaking, Church Music, Historian, Baptist Campground, Vacation Bible School, 

Guide Stone ABA, Gideons , Ashe Pregnancy Care Center and Christ for all Peoples. Christ for all Peoples 

is a movement to give every family in Ashe County a copy of the Jesus Video on DVD, a track on how to be 

saved and a  plastic bag to hang on doors if the family is not at home. We have those DVDs and tracks at 

the Associational Office. We hope to have a meeting soon to begin to distribute to all Churches, hopefully 

in October. I will be in touch September with information regarding distribution.  All churches are  

encouraged to participate, if you believe in Jesus as your Savior we need your help no matter what  

denomination you are. We did this with the Lord’s help a few year ago with the Jesus Video Project and I 

pray do it again Lord! Lost folks should be on the mind of every born again Christian. Perhaps the new 

DVD give away will encourage us to again visit homes and share the gospel.  I refuse to give up and be 

asleep in the boat, to run away from God, or to not work because of the storm that we are in sometimes, 

like COVID.  We are #ABASTRONG#! God is with us!  I am encouraged and I hope you are as well. If you 

did not attend the Annual Meeting you can get a Book of Reports from the Associational Office. Be excited, 

ready to serve.  From the pew to the streets let us go to work!                                                           
                                              Your Servant, David 
 

2021 



  September 1             Mr. & Mrs. David  Miller 

  September 3             Rev. Kevin Jones 

  September 5      Rev. Homer Murdock 

  September 9               Mr. Butch Miller 

  September 10               Mr. & Mrs. Rick Miller 

  September 17         Rev. Tom Graybeal 

  September 17             Rev. Alan Combs 

  September 18                 Mrs. Pat Miller 

  September 24               Mrs. Samantha Phipps 

  September 24           Rev. Lawrence Goodman 

  September 24     Rev. & Mrs. Steve Leashomb 

  September 25   Rev. & Mrs. Steve Viers 

  September 30             Rev. Danny Joe Farmer 

Ashe Really Cares 

336-846-5234     

ashereallycares@gmail.com 

Matthew 5:8 
Blessed are the pure in heart: for they shall see God. 
 

As we look toward the day that we shall  see Christ, 
we wait with excitement and joy!  Those of who are  

Christians know that one day that will come to play. 
The faith that we have knowing that we will see 
Christ.  What  about your neighbors and our family 
and friends?  Do they know Christ or have we failed 
at what God calls us to do.  We all need to be about 
God’s business and sharing His love and salvation 
Jesus Christ. 

 

Last month we saw 98 families and 227 individuals 
come through our doors for help with food.  We also 
had 167 families come in needing clothing and 
household items.  In that number of people, there are 
a lot of folks who do not know Christ as their  
personal Savior.  Remember to pray for those who 
need Christ in their hearts.  As seeds are planted our 
hope is that one day they come to know the Lord.  
Thank you for all that you do to show God’s love to 
those who are around each of us. 

 

Garden items have been coming in to share with our 
neighbors!! Thanks to everyone who has a part in 
that.  Also our folks who share eggs help to make 
sure that families have a breakfast item.  We are so 
thankful to receive all of the items donated.  Each 
item donated makes a difference in someone else’s 
life.   

 

Some items needed are: Jiffy cornmeal mix, Ramen 
Noodles, can tomatoes, can pasta, can mixed  

vegetables and can sauerkraut. 

 

Remember if you know of someone struggling in 
your church or community please let them know 
about the ARC.  Thank you for all that you do to help 
us share God’s love to those who are hurting. 

 

Ashe Really Cares 

Pat Miller, Director 

 
 
                                                                   
  
      
 

 

 
Hope for the Mountains PRAYER TEAM 
meets weekly at 8 AM on Tuesday mornings in 
the sanctuary of Midway Baptist Church. We have 
a short devotion, share prayer requests, and  
gather around the altar for prayer.  It is open to the 
public, men and women; all are welcome! 
 
GOOD SOIL MINISTRY would like to remind  
everyone that we accept your used literature and  
other materials monthly at Ashe Really Cares.   
This literature goes out all over the world  to assist  
in aiding those you are spiritually orphaned.   
We do appreciate your support with this mission 



We want to CELEBRATE with you and share the 
GOOD NEWS when exciting things are happening 
at the church you attend!  Please send  articles, 
pictures or flyers to our e-mail address:  
ashebaptist@gmail.com, and we will announce on 
our WKSK weekly radio show, post on the events 
page of our website,  
ashebaptist.org, and on our Facebook Page, in  
addition to printing in this monthly newsletter 
publication that is posted in color on the website 
and mailed o 680+ folks in Ashe Co., all across NC, 
and neighboring states!                                                                      
 
As you set dates for VBS,  Special Singings,  
Revivals, or Speakers, let us know!  You must  
submit articles for the Newsletter NO LATER 
THAN the 20th of each month in order for them 
to appear in the next month’s publication. 

 

Ashe Baptist Association 

would like to thank our sponsors  

   for the Ashe Baptist News heard on WKSK  

each Saturday and on SoundCloud on the Web.  

Ashe County Ford, Rev. Jeff and Amy Dollar 

Tri-County Paving, Lucian and Patricia Jordan 

Tri County Monuments, Mike and Lisa Peters   

State Wide Insurance Solutions, 

Chris and Andrea Finney.  

They are all Christians and attend church and  

welcome you to come see them when you find  

yourself in need of their services. 

 

Faith Health continues to be a blessing, not only to 

those who I serve, but to me as well. This past month I 

have been blessed to serve several people. For  

example, I was able to assist one seasoned citizen in 

acquiring a much-needed medication. Many times, 

there is a miscommunication between patient and  

provider. Another example would be providing a dear 

lady a ride to her medical appointment, to the  

pharmacy and to pick up some supplies at the grocery 

store. While I was there, a good trim of her bushes 

around her entry door was in order. There are all kind 

of needs. I have many more examples just like that. 

Another need we have in Ashe County are those who 

need to visit their Primary care Provider but do not 

have a ride.  If you would like to make yourself  

available to provide that ride once a month or so, 

would you give me a call (828-387-5909) and I will 

“connect” you. It is a wonderful feeling to provide this 

type of service to those in need. Also, perhaps you 

don’t have the time for this, but you would still like to 

help; contact me in inquiring to pay for a ride share of 

a trip on ACTA. 

If you know of other ways I could assist by  

connecting those in need, just give me a call. Thanks 

to all of those who have helped in the past, and I hope 

to hear from you soon. 

Every Blessing, 

Rev. Wade Huntsinger 

FaithHealth                             

ASHE CONNECTOR 



        

                            
SEPTEMBER MOWING SCHEDULE 

September 4th —- Liberty Grove Baptist 
September 18th-  Mission Home Baptist 

The large Picnic Shelter at the ABA Campground needs shingles on the roof.  If you can 
help with this Campground  Project please  give  Rev. David Blackburn, DOM  a call at:   
336-846-5631.  Thank you  to all who keep the campground  up & running! 

HOMECOMING at  BRISTOL BAPTIST CHURCH 

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 19TH at 10:30 am 

MERCIES RIVER will be there to sing! 

Pastor Keith Wagoner and the Congregation invite you to attend! 

 

Campground news 
Work at the campground recently included well repair and new plexiglass windows on the Ray Minton Cabin. 

 

                                                                           

 

 

 

 

Friendship Baptist Church, Pastor Ken Jones 
One Night Rally for Spiritual Renewal & Revival 

Monday, August 30th at 7 pm 
Speaker, Rev. Stony Benfield from Albemarle. 

                           Happy 60th Anniversary 

            Mr. & Mrs. Ed Reed 

   T he Reed’s attend Warrensville Baptist 



Each Thursday  

11:30 am at the Ashe Baptist Association Office 

THE LOOMS 

Ladies with Open Hearts and Open Minds Seeking  

God thru Bible Study, Prayer, and Fellowship 

This session is a short Bible Study by Rick Warren entitled “Daring Faith”. 

Please come join us as we dig into God’s Word! 

 Linda Blackburn your facilitator welcomes you. 
To reserve your seat or further information  contact the ABA office at:  (336) 846-5631 



Ashe Missionary Baptist Association  

2021 Annual Meeting 

Friday Session: Appalachian Church    

Saturday Session: North Beaver Baptist Church 















The following are new church announcements that have been received. Many churches are opening up with  
Sunday School, please send in your new church announcements and they will be announced, published on website 
and in the newsletter. All announcements are at www.ashebaptist.org  Click on MORE and then Church  
Announcements to view them. 
 
Bald Mountain Baptist Church -now has Inside Worship Service on Sundays at 10 am and Sunday School at 9 am as 
well as online and on Facebook.  Wednesday night services are at 6:45 pm and Thursday morning Bible Study is at 10 
am. Pastor, Rev. John Elledge welcomes you to attend.  Bald Mountain Baptist Church is looking for a part time  
Worship Director.  This will include leading the congregation and directing the choir.  Please send resume to Bald 
Mountain Baptist Church, 1460 Bald Mountain Road, West Jefferson, NC  28694 or contact Rev. Alan Ambrose at 

336-877-1550. 
 
Big Flatts Baptist Church– Inside Service 10 am for Sunday School. Worship at 11 am. Drive-In Service FM 87.9.  
Pastor, Rev. Billy Norris and congregation invites you to attend.  
  
Bristol Baptist Church– Inside Service—Sunday School 10 am  Worship 11 am .  Pastor Keith Wagoner invites you to 
attend.  Homecoming Service– Sunday, September 19 at 10:30 am.  Mercies River will be singing. 

Buffalo Baptist Church– Sunday School at 9:45 am Worship at 10:30 am, both services broadcast on FM 99.9. 
Everyone Welcome!  Pastor, Rev. Tom Graybeal invites you to attend 
 
Christian Unity Baptist Church- Inside Sunday School 10 am -Worship Service 11 am. Service live on FB.  
Wednesday Bible Study 6:30 pm, Choir Practice 7:30 pm. Pastor Darien South invites you to attend.   
 
Fletcher Memorial Baptist Church-Inside Sunday Worship Service and on FB at 10:30 am No Sunday School! 
Wednesday at 6:15 live. (Youth and College Level Services). Go to our website: www,fletchermbc,org for services and 
information or call the office and speak with Jean Ann.  Pastors Cory and Doug Halsey invite you to attend.  
 
Friendship Baptist Church- services inside the building and drive-in services and also on Facebook. Bible Study at 
9am and Worship Service at 10am. Pastor Ken Jones invites everyone to attend.  
 
Friendly Grove Baptist Church– Worship Service 11 am. The congregation invites you to attend.  
 
Healing Springs Baptist Church– Sunday School  9:30 am  Worship 10 am. Wednesday Service at 7:00 pm. Everyone 
is invited to attend by the pastor, Rev. Kevin Jones. 

 
Laurel Knob Baptist Church–  Sunday School 10 am Worship 11 am Pastor, Rev. Russell Hart and the congregation 
invite you to attend.  
 
Midway Baptist Church-Inside Services on Sunday—Prayer at the Altar at 9:30 am -Sunday School at 9:45 am classes 
including nursery, K-5

th
 kids, 6

th
 -12

th
 youth and adults Followed by Worship at 11:00 am and will be livestreaming all 

their Sunday Services and doing Drive in Services@ 11:00 am tune car radio to 100.9 FM or on their FB Page & via their 
website @ www.midwaybaptistnc.org, or on youtube.com by looking up Midway Baptist of West Jefferson. We have 
Wednesday night Adult, Children and Youth classes along with Choir practice at 7:00 pm at the church . Please check 
out our website for other activities and services may be watched anytime on website or youtube.com. Rev. Steve 
LeaShomb pastor invites you to attend.  

Obids Baptist Church –Sunday School 10 am  Worship Service 11 am.  Pastor, Rev. Mark Harless & the  
congregation invite you to attend.  
 
Old Fields Baptist Church– Inside & Drive-In Sunday School  10 am,  Worship Service at 11 am. Deacon Chris Greene 
and the congregation invites everyone to attend. 
 

Orion Baptist Church –Sunday School at 10 am.  11 am Worship together in the sanctuary. Pastor, Rev. Lawrence 
Goodman invites you to attend.  
 
Phoenix Baptist Church– Inside  Services—Sunday School  10 am  Worship 11 am.  Pastor Chris Taylor invites you to 
attend.  
  

Round Knob Baptist Church– Sunday School 10 am  Worship 11 am. The congregation invites you to attend. 

 

When you pray, please remember Old Fields Baptist, Friendly Grove Baptist & Round Knob Baptist. They are  

currently without a pastor.  

 

Church  Service Schedules 

http://www.ashebaptist.org
http://www.midwaybaptistnc.org/
http://youtube.com/


 COMING SOON 

Christ for All Peoples is a movement to give every family in Ashe County a free copy of the Jesus 
DVD.  Tuesday, September 28th, 7:00 pm at Midway Baptist Church there will be a meeting to 
discuss details of distribution of the Jesus DVD.  All churches are encouraged to participate.  If 
you believe in Jesus Christ as your Savior we need your assistance no matter what denomination 
you are!  We hope to see you at the meeting!  Call Rev. David Blackburn, DOM at 336-846-5631 
for more information. 

MIDWAY BAPTIST CHURCH 

Hosting Marriage Night 2021 

Saturday, October 2nd, 2021  4:30-9:30 pm in the Fellowship Hall 

Tickets- $20 per person/ticket.  Dinner will be provided. 

Register at midwaybaptistnc.org and click on the marriage night tab. 

 
Come be a part of marriage night and join thousands of couples in churches around the 

country for a one-night livestream experience. Laugh and learn as you hear from marriage 
experts and discover how to honor God in your marriage. 



We Missed You!  Saturday Friends of Children mission days are back for 

the fall and our children and their caregivers can’t wait to see you! 

Friends of Children is a local, one-day missions opportunity for your church 

group to tackle projects at one of our ministry locations.  There are projects 

for all ages making this a perfect way to have your youth group– or Any group

– share the love of Jesus while seeing the BCH ministry up close.   

 Work side by side with BCH’s boys, girls and staff. 

 Tour children’s cottages. 

 Enjoy a FREE lunch. 

Friends of Children dates and locations are on the brochure. Registration is 

from 8:30 am to 9 am. Projects go from 9 am to noon.  Lunch is served at noon 

and optional tours are available afterwards. 

Visit www.bchfamily.org/foc to register.  For more information contact: 

Alan Williams at awilliams@bchfamily.org  or  336.474.1277. 

SHARING HOPE. . . . CHANGING LIVES 

Baptist Children’s Homes of North Carolina 
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                     Discipleship Tip of the Month 

                                                                      Church Work Me ? 

Do you believe that the preacher had the nerve, to approach me and ask me to serve. Why, I answered him 

right on the spot ! No! Preacher  I’d rather not. I get so nervous before a crowd, I’m not too smart, but I’m  

really proud. I took no time to seek God’s will. I didn’t even ask what position I’d fill. I don’t understand why 

he’d ask me, he knows I have no time that’s free. But I do attend church and fill a pew, surely, Lord that’s 

enough to do. Besides, If I take a position, you realize, I relinquish my right to criticize. Oh, I know the work 

must get done, so I'll pray the church can find someone. If this is you, meet me in the altar! 

Written by my good friend , Mr. Darrell Campbell  

 

September 

         6 Labor Day  ABA/ARC Closed 

       22 First Day of Autumn 

         

 

October 

      5 ARC Committee Meeting at ABA 7pm 

      7 ABA Executive Committee Meeting  at 

         Round Knob Baptist  7pm 

   31 Ashe Baptist Campground Closes 

 

 

November 

       7 Time Change Fall Back 

     11 Veterans Day 

     25 Thanksgiving 

25-26 (ABA/ARC Offices Closed) 

ASSOCIATIONAL OFFICE & ASHE REALLY CARES STAFF 

Mrs. Debbie Miller, ABA Ministry Assistant, phone:336-846-5631, email: ashebaptist@gmail.com                                                                                            

Mrs. Pat Miller, Ashe Really Cares Director, phone: 336-846-5234, email: ashereallycares@gmail.com                                                                                       

Mrs. Shelia Miller, Ashe Really Cares Assistant, phone: 336-846-5234 

 


